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Kings Row Homeowners Association

POB 202

Carbondale, Colorado 81623

Minutes August 15, 2018
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 
0034 Kings Row Drive North-Dahlgren Residence

The August meeting was held at the Dahlgren Residence. In attendance were Directors Carolyn Dahlgren, Julie Hazard, Jo Ashton, Sauron Chapman, owners Chip McCory, Rachel Dayton, Susan Cuseo, Molly Bartholow, Sandy Francis, Allan McNeilly, Connie Woods, Valerie Oken, Bob and Felicia Kuen, Jennifer Lane, Inna Campbell, and manager Keith Edquist.
Meeting topics: “Rescue for Animals” Inna Campbell, Kuen appeal re: RV and screening, liability concerns regarding the 811 KR representative, distribution of the 2017 annual meeting minutes, covenant 11 poll/comments/revision for input to covenant committee, ARC reviews-McCory, Cook, Herried/Ponto, Backflow update, water valves, curb stop valves found reported, maintenance reserve ledger provided for 11/2014 to 8/2018, main line water leak repair completed, ‘all’ letter to be resent, Opt-In directory moving forward, filing cabinet/storage of files. 

Approval of Minutes—after revisions, the Board approved the minutes of the June 6, 2018 meeting. These will be posted to the website. 
Public comment-Owner Inna Campbell presented her thoughts regarding how to ensure owners pets and horses might be cared for in a neighborhood emergency, such as the recent Lake Christine fire. She asked for thoughts on how to go about this in Kings Row. Suggestions varied from ‘get to know your neighbors’, to inclusion of a pet’s section in the owner’s Directory. Most owners in attendance endorsed the idea, and suggested use of phones, texts and emails, but there was no determination made at the meeting for a plan of action.
Owner Robert Kuen made known his thoughts on having to move his RV to the rear yard from the driveway, after many years of having it in that position. He asked the Board to review the new location of the RV and determine prior to September 1st whether or not it was now sufficiently screened, as he faces fines should it be determined it is not. There followed a motion by Hazard, second by Dahlgren, and the Board agreed unanimously to decide if it were properly screened or not. Director Chapman related that storage space is available for the Kuen RV on property adjacent to Kings Row which he leases and uses to store some of his own equipment. 

There was a good deal of owner comment about this matter, relating to the increasing value of homes, the rural nature and size of the lots in Kings Row that drew many owners here, and the existing covenants which the ownership in prior annual meetings has asked be enforced. It was noted that the recent survey on Covenant 11, which addresses this, was responded to by many owners, and that the covenant committee is assimilating this information into any possible revisions. The Kuens left the meeting after this discussion. 
Manager’s report-Edquist recapped his activities in June, July and the first part of August, and referred to an updated curbstop valve document he produced which was included in the meeting packet. He said he had marked with blue paint-and flagged all the curbstop valves he could locate based on John McDermott’s list, and said there remained several he was unable to mark on that list. Mr. McDermott has a map which will aid in finding the remaining stops when received. Stops were marked with blue paint on the pavement as well, but these marks are unlikely to last. Edquist also recommended subscription to Colorado Rural Water Association magazine, as a resource for community water systems.  

This report led to a discussion of the 8-1-1 utility location organization, which Kings Row has joined. The application is complete with the exception of a designated representative to receive the notifications. Questions regarding the liability of this representative and/or the Association have arisen and are yet to be resolved. Management and the Board will continue to work on this issue. 
In an ensuing report, Director Dahlgren passed out copies of the 2017 annual meeting minutes which will be reviewed at the annual 2018 meeting. She said there would be a meeting of the covenant committee scheduled for September in which a portion of the Covenants will be reviewed, including Covenant 11 and the survey results for Covenant 11. The re-written Covenants will be distributed to the ownership in November. She noted that the ‘Best Practices’ resolution would be brought before the Board in a September meeting. 
ARC Update – Director Ashton said that there have been some changes made to the ARC application form which will be sent to the Board next week for review at a future meeting. Jo finished her report by bringing ARC applications for lots 27 (Herried/Ponto), 14 (Cook), and 32 (McCory/Dayton) for review by the Board. McCory/Dayton and Cook were approved and signed at this meeting after review. The Herried/Ponto application for lot 27 has been tabled requesting further information. The Board will review this in a special meeting if necessary to meet the Board’s timeline. 
President’s Reports- 
Financial Report-Krystle Beattie provided a “Budget to Actuals” statement and an aging report as of August 9th. President Hazard noted an over budget line items in regard to bookkeeping, capital expenses, ditch company expense, office and postage, and website. Capital expenses reflected the work done on the state mandated ‘entry point’ water sampling excavation and line to the pump house and totaled $7,708. This is the most significant overage, which in total amounted to $10,114. The aging statement (Customer Balance Summary) showed a total of $6,239 due from 15 owners. Julie noted that the recent repair to a main line water leak could run in the $20-30,000 range and add to capital expenses for the year. Julie also provided a Maintenance Reserves Ledger, which showed all contributions and expenses from November of 2014 through August 9thof 2018. 
Updates-The backflow prevention device (BFPD) update was very positive, with a single owner still without the requested certifications and photos provided. She said the report to the state needs a rewrite and update, and that she is working on this. She reported also on the ballot sent to owners on the question of the association taking over the maintenance of the curbstop valves, with 15 owners voting yes, 22 voting no, and 3 abstentions. She said the Board would be reworking the ballot question and presenting this to the membership at the annual meeting. Julie reported on the costs of a spare pump for well # 3, estimated at $4,000; it was determined to put this expense into the next budget, as this is the largest pump and does most of the work of filling the water tank. It is thought it would be imprudent to be without a swift replacement should this pump fail. 
Julie reported on the repaired main line leak, saying the problem resulted from a poorly bedded section of piping that had developed a hairline crack. She said the culvert at the intersection of Prince Drive and Kings Row had been cleaned out with the repair, and that installation of an isolation valve on the main line piping was also completed during the repair work. This valve will allow repairs to system leaks with fewer homes having to lose water service during future repairs. 
In regard to the ongoing pumphouse project, it is still necessary to locate mainline street valves coming from the water tank, which are believed to ‘T’ near the roadway somewhere near where the line from the tank meets Kings Row North. Funds for the excavation/search will be included in the next annual budget. Julie reported also that a valve at Prince Drive and Kings Row North was not working. She said also that Green Acres/Tom Hazard could revegetate the areas at the recent water line break and at the pumphouse ‘entry point’ excavation. Director Dahlgren made a motion that Green Acres be hired to do this work, with a second by Director Ashton. All were in favor. 
The recent mainline leak brought into focus again the need to map/locate the water lines, have a method for rapid repairs, and even perhaps have spare parts on hand. This is a larger question and will remain for the Board to work through over the coming months. Julie said that KR was fortunate in locating and bringing in an excavator as quickly as they did. She noted a situation in which water from the drainage of the fire hydrant for air bubbles from the shut-off of the potable water due to the water main leak, had started to flood the garage on Lot 49.  The Board determined more research into this incident was required before any decisions were made. Julie will be talking to the homeowners and the insurance companies.  

Julie reported that potable water was found in the irrigation piping on Kings Row South, and that this was possibly indicative of a cross connection somewhere in the area. This reinforces the need for working backflow prevention devices on the homes. 

The Board collectively agreed Julie should resend the ‘all’ letter of earlier this summer, which asked owners to be aware of the visible condition of their property, and she agreed to rework this letter and to resend it. The Board also determined to table the SWPP (Source Water Protection Plan) temporarily. 
Additional business/new business-none

Set next meeting date- The next meeting was set for September 19 at Jo Ashton’s home, 435 Kings Row North.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 10:00 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Keith M. Edquist, Association Manager

Julie Hazard, Kings Row President 
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